
NHS Grampian Daily Brief      Page 1 of 2 

 

 

 

International Day of the Midwife - message from June Brown, Executive Nurse Director “This 

annual, global, celebration will take place on Monday. As this is also a public holiday, I wanted to take 

the opportunity today to share my thoughts. I hope everyone can take a couple of minutes over the next 

few days to recognise and honour the dedication, compassion, and vital expertise of our midwives. 

Midwives are the cornerstone of maternal and newborn care, offering support, guidance, and midwifery 

care through one of life’s most profound journeys. Their unwavering commitment to safe childbirth, 

women’s health, and community wellbeing, deserves our deepest gratitude. On International Day of the 

Midwife, lets celebrate the invaluable role and positive impact they make every day in the lives of 

countless families. THANK YOU, NHS Grampian Midwives!” 

 

Hospital specialist palliative care service – 2024 in review The infographic below has been prepared 

by the hospital specialist palliative care team to highlight the work undertaken in 2024. For further 

information about the service, email gram.palliativecareteam@nhs.scot or call Ext 54001 
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Grampian Wellbeing Festival This year’s wellbeing festival is now underway, with events taking place 

across Grampian throughout May. Follow this link: Grampian Wellbeing Festival to find festival 

programmes for Aberdeen city, Aberdeenshire and Moray and an amazing variety of organisations from 

across each area offering free access to take part in activities to promote positive mental wellbeing. All 

you need to do is decide which of the events you would like to try and check if you need to sign up or 

drop in to take part. Not all activities are in person so you can choose from online options too.   

That was the week that was  

 

Monday 28 – World Hand Hygiene Day, proper battery disposal procedure 

Tuesday 29 – what to do in a fire emergency, iMatter team confirmation underway 

Wednesday 30 – Clinical Applications System replacement, Loop rollout postponed 

Thursday 1 – car parking at Foresterhill – next steps, update on Portfolio Review 

All briefs are stored online, just click this link or visit Working with Us>HR Portal>NHSG Staff Daily Briefs 

on the NHS Grampian website. 

 

STAR Award Bravo to Lloyd Clark, Highly Specialist Clinical Physiologist, who was recently presented 

with a STAR Award in recognition of his trip to Gilbert Bain Hospital, where he performed an EEG test 

on a patient who could not be brought to ARI. If you want to nominate a colleague or team, please use 

this form: STAR Award nomination form 
 

Tune of the day Duncan Vickers, part of the healthcare chaplaincy team, makes today’s first request 

and it’s safe to say his tongue is firmly in his cheek! Duncan has put together a programme of talks to 

mark Demystifying Death week next week (you can check this out here); he’s asked for Enter Sandman 

by Metallica (‘if I die before I wake...’).  

 

In other news, Pauline Reid, team lead of the district nursing team based at Foresterhill Health Centre, 

completed the London Marathon last weekend. She was raising funds for VICTA, a charity for visually 

impaired children. The whole team are so proud of her and have requested Girl On Fire by Alicia Keys 

 

The end of another working week is in sight. If you’re set to savour a three-day weekend, enjoy. For all 

those keeping the show on the road, thank you (EP) 
 

If you want to request a tune, follow up on items included in this brief, or suggest an item for sharing, 

drop us an email via gram.communications@nhs.scot  

https://www.nhsgrampian.org/your-health/wellbeing-festival/
https://www.nhsgrampian.org/work-with-us/hr-portal/nhsg-staff-daily-briefs/
https://online1.snapsurveys.com/Interview/a2405040-e624-4455-b9b4-92cb8c7d05c8
https://scottish.sharepoint.com/sites/GRAM-Hub/SitePages/Demystifying-Death-Week.aspx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CD-E-LDc384
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J91ti_MpdHA
mailto:gram.communications@nhs.scot

